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MEETING MINUTES


Chairperson:
Kristine Schroeder
Secretary/ Minutes:   Kathy Korn
Date/Time:
Tuesday, August 9, 2016, 6:30pm 
Location:
Grellinger Hall

Participants:
Father Chuck Hanel, Joanne Brandtjen, Mike Hausman, Cindy Hill, Helena Keeley, Kathy Korn, Mic Pietrykowski, Christy Rosenberger, Kristine Schroeder, Steve Szocs   

Excused:  
 Chuck Andrychowicz
Guest:
none
	Item
	Discussion
	Next Steps & Responsible Party

	Prayer

	The meeting began on time with a prayer.
	

	Introductions
	No guests were present.
	

	Minutes
	The July 20, 2016 were approved.
	

	Father’s update
	Queen of Apostles has been selected as a Teaching Parish by the Archdiocese and Seminary. Carlos Londono is from Columbia but has spent the last few years in Milwaukee finishing his Bachelor’s Degree at Cardinal Stritch after spending time studying in Spain. He is 25 years old. Carlos is a seminarian in graduate studies and will learn the real life of parish ministry from us as his teaching parish.  The official kick-off as a Teaching Parish is in September.  A Committee will be set up under the guidance of Fr. Chuck to work with Carlos and outline a program that is consistent with his studies and the Archdiocese expectations.
The “hole” at the entrance to our parking lot will be worked on this coming week by the City of Pewaukee.

Fr. Chuck is working with 2 people to lead Prayer Communion Services when he is unavailable.   

Brian McLinden starts September 1st as our new Director of Music and Liturgy. He is already starting to set up in the Parish office prior to his start date.

There will be a chance to meet Brian the evening of Aug 31 at 7pm in the Fellowship Hall.


	

	 Council Items
	The Leadership Video “A Call to Serve: Ministry, Mission, Method” led by Archbishop Listecki was viewed and discussed by the members of the council.  The Video is found on the Archdiocese website.  
The Parish Council Manual and addendums were distributed.
	The committee liaisons’ will take information to the committees

	Ongoing Items
	Questions from parishioners were revisited from last month’s meeting.  We decided the questions should be brought to the Council when appropriate to let us all know where we need to be better with our communication to our parishioners.
More information will be added to the parish website and it will be updated and maintained in a timely manner. We determined the minutes on the parish website need to have their order reversed, newest first.

The Prayer & Worship Committee will be asked to consider establishing a manned table or information booth in the Gathering Space for people to visit before or after Mass with their questions.  Questions will be brought to the Pastoral Council for clarification and/or to provide us with the information.  Then these questions will appear in the minutes. The Pastoral Council Minutes are posted on the QOA website.  Sometimes the Q&A information will be posted in the bulletin and on the Bulletin Board in the sharing room.  Periodically Lisa will add updates to the Bulletin on certain topics such as QOA school and property.   ~ Thank you Helena

The school property is being maintained. Currently there is NO buyer or broker.  The sale would be looked into by the Finance Council.  The internal school items, property has been sold to other Catholic schools. 
We are permitting the Agape Church to use St. Mary’s twice a month for a fee, so we will be maintaining plowing and other grounds care.

The sign has been repaired enough for use.  We are looking into bids to repair it as purchasing a new electronic sign is very expensive.

There was a question as to must the people making the announcements before Mass identify themselves.  The Pastoral Council answered that the announcer will continue to identify themselves and it was recommended a reminder be at the top of the written announcements that they speak slowly.

Adoration – 7/17/16 – Deacon Gene it a great job promoting Adoration mentioned by Fr. Chuck.  
Whenever Adoration is announced remind the people there is a sign up book in the gathering space.

Add Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and time added to the bulletin. 

A reminder to us that bulletin information is needed by the office no later than the Monday before it is to be included.

Council members need to sign up for the Synod Gathering.  Contact Lisa if a problem is encountered.

Cindy Hill
School/Gym Inventory.  A formal request for information on the funds received for the items already sold.  What did the parish receive for the large items?  Of course we all have to remember we have limited storage space for items.

The Queen’s Ball is being held February 18th 2017 at Country Springs, on Golf Road. We are currently looking for sponsors, items for auctions.

Gathering Space revisited.  We all agree it needs to be more welcoming. Items discussed earlier included an information desk.  More information is needed on layout.  This is a Prayer and Worship Committee item.

A general comment was made.  “Many in the parish are delighted to have our beautiful piano being used again and to actually HEAR the psalmists and other excellent musicians which encourages participation.”  We were happy to get the feedback.

	Kris will reach to Lisa regarding the Website
Mic will add a “Did You Know?” in the bulletin.
Another Did you know from Mic
Lisa will post information about Adoration in the bulletin
Cindy Hill will take this to the next P&W committee meeting

	New Items
	The parishes’ Stewardship Goal was discussed.  Specifically, should our goal be adjusted by the 
Archdiocese to reflect we have lost members?  Fr. Chuck is having a meeting with Barb Vite, Director of Stewardship from the Archdiocese to discuss stewardship on 8/19.
The cost of the printing of the envelopes was discussed.  Overhaul of the process of collecting is in the works.

Deanery Data Report – Steve Szocs is the liaison. All parishes are now required to report.  There is an East and a 
West District.  Will verify the clusters and assignments.
	

	Next Meeting agenda items
	Next meeting is Tuesday Sept 13th. At 6:30pm in Grellinger Hall.  (Meetings are open to the Parish)
	

	Closing Prayer
	The meeting was closed with a prayer.

	


      


